
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Peter A. Shapiro, Chairman 

Prince George’s County Planning Board 

County Administration Building 

Upper Marlboro, Maryland  20772 

 

 

Dear Chairman Shapiro: 

 

On October 10, 2022, the Council received your letter requesting an eight-week extension of 

the period to prepare the Preliminary Master Plan of Transportation pursuant to Section 27-

3502(d)(5) of the Zoning Ordinance. As set forth therein, we are aware that the Clerk of the 

Council has identified a scheduling conflict with the Joint Public Hearing for the Master Plan 

of Transportation 2035 schedule and the Fiscal Year 2024 budget season schedule and work 

sessions. To this end, and in order to support the County Council’s work programs and 

schedule, the Council has considered and hereby grants the eight-week extension to the 

previously estimated time to prepare the Preliminary Master Plan of Transportation 2035 

document. 

As a result of the approval of this extension, it is our further understanding that the Planning 

Board should now grant permission to print and release the Preliminary Master Plan of 

Transportation 2035 and transmit the Public Facilities Referral to the County Executive 

beginning on or about March 23, 2023, and that this extension slightly impacts the final 

approval of the master plan by one month, which is now scheduled for December 2023. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Calvin S. Hawkins II 

Chair, Prince George’s County Council 

 

 


